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HARBOUR ISLE AT HUTCHINSON ISLAND EAST 

CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION, INC.
Board of Directors Meeting
Monday, September 28, 2015
Minutes

1.  CALL TO ORDER:  
·  President Karl Tutt called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance       was recited.
2.  ROLL CALL/ESTABLISH A QUORUM OF BOARD MEMBERS: 
·  The Board was polled.  Board members present were President Karl Tutt, Vice President John Murphy, Treasurer Walt Dinneen, Secretary Annette Sanniota, Director Elvis Rodriguez and Director Walt Lynch. Director Alan Goodhard was present via teleconference.   Also present were Dawn Atwood and Julie Lynch representing FirstService Residential.  There were 14 residents present.  A quorum was established. 
3.  PROOF OF NOTICE:  
·  Notice was posted on August 24, 2015 in accordance with Florida Statutes 718.
4.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  
·  On a motion made by John Murphy and a second by Walter Lynch, the Board voted unanimously to waive the reading of the August 24, 2015 Board meeting minutes and accept as posted on the website.
5.  PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  
·   Karl thanked the membership for their attendance. Karl also thanked Jean Mendes for her work on the HIE newsletter and the social committee for the many events they organize. Karl presented a brief overview of the new Comcast Contract and the obstacles they are facing in the possible installation of a fountain in the pond. 
6.   VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT:
· There was no Vice President’s report presented.
7.    SECRETARY’S REPORT:
· There was no Secretary’s report presented.
8.      TREASURER’S REPORT:  
· Walt Dineen presented the Treasurer’s report. Walt presented an overview of the Association’s Income, expenses and operating cash. Walt explained that Alan Goodhard and he are continuing to work on the 2016 Budget, Walt explained that additional cash will be added to the reserves, and that there has been a substantial increase in our earned interest since switching banks to FirstService Financial. As always Walt and Alan are continually reviewing vendors and costs to reduce expenses. Walt discussed various improvements and projects that the association is working on, the new cable contract with Comcast and the new janitorial contract with Crystal Clean. A motion was made by Annette Sanniota and a second by Walter Lynch to approve the Treasurer’s report. The motion carried unanimously.
9.         MANAGER’S REPORT:
· Dawn Atwood presented the Manager’s Report (On file). 
10.      NEW BUSINESS: 
·  A motion was made by Walt Dinneen and a second by Elvis Rodriguez to approve Crystal Clean as the new Janitorial Service Company. The motion carried unanimously.
11.       MEMBERSHIP SEGMENT:
· Areas of concern addressed by the membership included trimming the trees in front of Building 38 on Seaway Drive. The office staff will report this to the PMA. A resident   reported a cracked walkway between building 8 & 9. Other residents inquired about a covered parking area, the need to have the Clubhouse windows cleaned more frequently and increase the recycling bins pick up schedule. 
12.      ADJOURNMENT:
· John Murphy moved the meeting to be adjourned, seconded by Annette Sanniota and unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 6:50 p.m. 

